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Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

 

ADVICE 

Issued by Brisbane Maritime Region on 13 November 2023 

Area:             Southport pilotage area

Locality: The Spit, Main Beach 

Activity: commencement of boat ramp and public pontoon works

Mariners are advised that:  
 
Works are scheduled to commence on Wednesday, 15 November 2023 for the replacement of the 
boat ramps and the upgrade of the pontoon structure at Muriel Henchman Drive public boat ramp. 
The work area will be identified by a series of lit yellow special mark buoys positioned in the waterway 
adjacent to the existing marine infrastructure. 
 
Access to the boat ramps and pontoon will be restricted during the period of works, however, one 
boat ramp will remain open and there will be reduced car parking. 
 
Work boats, barges, a piling rig and other associated plant will be working or anchored in the adjacent 
waterway, both day and night, during the period of works which is due for completion by 30 June 
2024. 
 
Mariners are advised to exercise caution when transiting the area and to travel at minimum speed to 
avoid unnecessary wash. 
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA2020 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Brisbane Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone 07 3632 7500  Email: vtsbrisbane@msq.qld.gov.au 

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Brisbane) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


